Editorial Comment

A Standard Aspect for Highway
Crossing Signals

HE large number of persons who are being killed
in automobile accidents at highway grade crossings
of the railroads in the United States presents one of
the most important safety problems before the roads
today. Automatic highway crossing signals are an effec-
tive and economical means of warning an automobile
driver that a train is approaching. These signals have
been standardized by the Signal Section, A. R. A. to
the extent that its specification authorizes an aspect
which, when indicating the approach of a train, presents
the appearance of a “horizontal swinging red light
and/or disc.” In brief, this includes both the alternate
flashing-light and the wig-wag types. Of the 2,151
crossings equipped with automatic signals in the United
States in 1927, the flashing-light type was installed at
1,409 and the wig-wag at 742 crossings. The wig-wag
is the legal requirement in California, and is probably
given preference in the majority of the states west of
the Mississippi, while in the eastern states the flashing-
light type is preferred, although the wig-wag may be
seen in Maine or Virginia as well as in California. In
may states, the type of signal to be installed at any
crossing depends on the preference of the railroad or
the local city authorities. The results are confusing to
an automobile driver out for a Sunday afternoon, to
say nothing of the tourist on strange highways. ‘As an
illustration, at four successive railroad crossings on a
highway near Chicago, a «driver will find, first a two-
position' wig-wag, next a flashing-light, at the third a
three-position wig-wag, and at the fourth a flashing-light
with an illuminated stop sign.
In his annual address at the convention of the Signal

Section, A. R. A., last March, Chairman Tillett pointed
out the need for standardization of the aspects for auto-
matic highway crossing signals, and stated that the
Board of Railway Commissioners of Canada had estab-
lished one standard for highway crossing signals. He
held no brief for either type, but he believed that it
would be a benefit to humanity if one standard could
be established for the continent. His idea is that a
committee should be appointed to establish this stand-
ard, the committee to include representatives from the
Board of Railway Commissioners of Canada, the Inter-
state Commerce Commission of the United States, and
representatives from the national highway commissions
of both nations.

Before calling in the “policeman,” however, would
it not be a good idea for the Signal Section, A. R. A.
to settle this question itself, so as to be in a position
to make definite recommendations to these bodies, rather
than having them establish some arbitrary rule.
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